SHERIFF-CORONER SANDRA HUTCHENS

September 25, 2018

Thy Vo, Voice of OC tvo@voiceofoc.org

**RE:** Your request for all personnel in the Custody Intelligence Unit, the Special Operations Unit and Inmate Services' Division Support Unit as of June 1, 2018 and as of September 5, 2018.

Dear Ms. Vo:

This letter is in response to your above-referenced request, received by the Support Services Division on Wednesday, September 5, 2018.

We understand that you are interested in the names of those Sheriff's personnel who have access to inmate telephone recordings. Staff in Inmate Services' Division Support Unit with access to the inmate telephone recordings are:

- Admin. Manager II Buffy O'Neil
- Admin. Manager I Diane O'Chareon

- Info. Technologist II Henry Mai
- Info. Technologist II Teresa Gaulin

Staff in the Custody Intelligence Unit with access to the inmate telephone recordings are:

- Deputy Levon Arzumanyan
- Investigator Terrance Burton
- Investigator Phil Cruz
- Investigator Boris Garcia

- Investigator Donald Lee
- Investigator Adam Treanor
- Inv. Assistant Narine Mehrabian
- Sergeant Ryan Dierckman

Access to the inmate phone recordings has been limited to the individuals listed above and employees assigned to the Special Operations Unit.

The Sheriff's Department declines to release the name of any employee assigned to the Special Operations Unit because all employees in that unit work in an undercover capacity. We believe that releasing the name of an undercover officer would jeopardize their safety and compromise ongoing investigations in which they are involved. (Gov't. Code § 6255)

Please contact Systems Technician Kris Garcia at (714) 834-6480 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kirk Wilkerson

Director/Chief Information Officer

Support Services Division

KW: kg

cc: Greg Boston, Director, Inmate Services Division

Lt. Navarro, Custody Intelligence Unit

Media Relations

320 N. FLOWER STREET, SANTA ANA, CA 92703 (714) 834-6454